Research Riders Meeting
March 10, 2011
Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order at 12:03 PM.

There were 9 members present in the 1st floor B71 Conference room.

There was a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting (February) by Don Moravits,  2nd by Sandra.  The minutes were approved.

Treasurers Report:

We have a balance of $424.67. There is one gas card left.
Old Business:

Ride Report:
Scott gave the ride report for the southside loop for BBQ ride.  The morning started out a little drizzly but cleared up as the day went on.  The ride to Texas Pride BBQ went west from Caliente Harley, south, then east.  There were some nice roads to explore along the route.  It was about 2.5 hour ride to Texas Pride.  Food was good.
The Landmark game is on hold until James posts a new landmark….

The February ride to breakfast for the SwRI cowboy breakfast was a good turnout.  A good part of the group made it out where we met other riders (non-RR), waited around for coffee and had some good morning grub.  The next ride to breakfast is scheduled for Friday April 1.  The plan is to meet at the SwRI cafeteria at 7:15 am.  A global post will also be sent out in case other riders are interested.  
NEW BUSINESS:

Votes.  We sent out an email requesting votes on the destination and date for the annual multi-day ride.  Results were in favor of destination New Orleans, during May 27-30.  Mark, Scott, Louis and Patrick will lead planning the ride.
St. Patrick’s day parade this Saturday starts at 11:00am.  The plan is to meet for breakfast at the Pig Stand then head down to the parade staging area.
Polar Bear competition is complete.  The winner is Louis with 2033 miles! Louis received the polar bear patch and 2011 rocker.  An honorable mention goes out to Scott and Patrick who placed 2nd and 3rd.  
There was discussion about a March ride in combination with the South Texas MC show coming up the weekend of March 19th.  The plan would be to ride in the morning and end up at the show.  Planning will follow, any volunteers?  Louis was nominated to put something together.  An email may be sent out to see if enough membership is interested in a ride that weekend.
Mark read his list of MC events that he sent out by email.  The list is certainly growing as we approach spring and nice weather.  Mark also talked about the member communication forum.  It looks like the best approach is to create and email account that everyone has access to.  Whenever a group member goes to a show, dealership, event etc, they would give the club email account to sign us up for email alerts for events etc.  This is the best way to collect all events that are going on in the area.  Members can also post emails about rides etc.  We will have to work a few details out but the idea is that all members would have access to read emails but an administrator would only have privileges to delete/clean up messages etc.

Don Moravits brought to our attention that Kent Powersports is having a huge sale March 25, 26, 27 on all accessories.  Whatever isn’t gone by Sunday at 4:30 is getting auctioned off.  Don had some flyers he passed out at the meeting.  
Mark made the motion to adjourn, 2nd by Don.  The meeting concluded at 12:59 pm.
